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Newsletter
Welcome to the second newsletter of the academic year! 
A message from Mrs Shiels
I don’t know about you but the last few weeks have flown by and I can’t believe it’s nearly the end of the first half term already!

I think the children overall have adjusted well to being back in school despite the necessary changes we have had to put in place and we are very proud of them. It is an understatement perhaps to say that it has not been easy for anyone and each week seems to have had its challenges in one way or another but I am extremely grateful to yourselves, the staff, the governors and everyone in the school community for the support that has been given under difficult and unprecedented times but by working together in this positive way we are all continually trying to do the best we can for the children.
Thank you
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PARENTS’ EVENING AUTUMN TERM
Unfortunately, due to the current situation, we are unable to offer a face to face Parents’ Evening this term but we would like to still provide an opportunity for you to have a discussion with the class teacher but it will need to be over the phone instead.  In order to make sure that the class teacher has time to ring all Parents, the phone call will still need to be a 10 minute time slot (which is the same length of time a face to face meeting would have been given) and it will be a valuable opportunity for you to find out from your child’s teacher how your child is doing, how they have settled back into school, what support you could give at home regarding their learning as well as a chance for you to share any useful information with the teacher which may be relevant. Letters will be sent out separately providing you with more information and the date for each class.
ATTENDANCE
Current attendance (since the start of term)
YEAR GROUP

WHOLE COHORT % ATTENDANCE

FS2

89.7%
Y1

92.3%
Y2

94.6%
Y3

96.4%
Y4

90.7%
Y5

98.7%
Y6

97.4%
WHOLE SCHOOL

93.4%
Of course, we acknowledge that attendance has been impacted by the recent school closure for 72 hours for all pupils and also in particular for Class 3 pupils who had to self-isolate for the longer period of time. Other children have also had attendance affected by following government guidelines i.e. not attending school if someone in the household has symptoms and are awaiting test results. 
OTHER THINGS THAT ARE HAPPENING/DATES FOR DIARIES THIS TERM:

Children and staff break up for half term holiday Friday 23rd October 3.20pm.

Children and staff back to school Monday 2nd November.
Thursday 5th November afternoon-individual school photos and also photos of siblings within school (unfortunately due to current restrictions we can not do family photos with children who are not currently attending the school this year)
Friday 20th November afternoon-flu vaccines for children across all year groups

*Monday 30th November-Training Day (school closed to pupils for the day)*

Friday 18th December 3.20pm break up for the Christmas holidays

*Monday 4th January 2021-Training Day (school closed to pupils for the day)*

School reopens to children on Tuesday 5th January 2021

	OTHER IMPORTANT INFORMATION RELATED TO THINGS RAISED BY PARENTS SINCE THE LAST NEWSLETTER
As mentioned in the previous newsletter, things that are queried or raised by parents and carers are then followed up either by ourselves as a staff or if needed, we seek advice and clarification with the appropriate person at the Local Authority and Public Health.

As a result of feedback from a parent, we reviewed our drop off and collection procedures at the start and end of the school day for wet weather and we have already implemented this on more than one occasion with success, resulting in positive feedback from parents.
We have had a small number of parents express concern and anxiety in the last week that they feel not all parents adhere to social distancing on the pavement outside of the school gates and also when initially entering or leaving the school site and so I would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone of the importance of doing so for the safety of the whole school community. At the moment, Public Health has said it is not currently necessary for parents and carers to wear a face covering outside to enter and be on the external school grounds if social distancing is being adhered to but of course guidance might change about that and I know a small number of schools locally in the cluster have made the decision themselves to request that parents and carers wear a face covering when dropping off and collecting pupils and this may be something we need to consider for the near future and I will update you accordingly if this is something we want to bring in for all parents and carers. In the meantime, of course any adult (parent or carer) who want to wear a face covering themselves whilst on the school playground whilst dropping off or collecting children, can do so.
Another parent has asked about whether children can wear face coverings in the school classroom. The Local Authority Safety Officer has replied as follows:

‘At the moment face coverings are not required to be worn in the classroom due to the bubbles and other preventative measures. Additionally they are not recommended for children under the age of 11. The face covering in itself could become a source of contamination if not handled correctly and all of the hygiene measures in place in school are more effective than wearing a face covering within the classroom.’
The risk assessment, that has been previously emailed to parents and is also available on the school website, provides detailed information about all of the preventative measures in place to reduce transmission. We have had a visit from the Local Authority Safety Officer previously and she was happy with everything we have put in place in line with LA guidance and we continue to follow this and Public Health guidance.

The NHS community nursing team are happy to talk to any parent or carer who may be anxious or have a child or children who have worries related to Covid-19 and so if you would like one of them to contact you by phone then please contact the school office by phone or email and we can arrange for one of them to contact you providing you give consent for us to pass on your phone number to them. 
We have had one parent from across the Federation query whether classroom windows will still need to be kept open for ventilation as mentioned in the risk assessment as part of infection control procedures when the weather changes over the next few months. The advice from the Local Authority Safety Officer regarding this issue raised is as follows:

‘Regarding heating and ventilation, the current advice is that rooms must be ventilated in all weathers so it is going to be a fine balancing act with thermal comfort. Staff and children should be advised to layer up if necessary, and the heating should be running if necessary to keep the temperature as comfortable as possible. Ventilation is crucial for allowing dispersal of airborne contaminants so I appreciate how difficult this is going to be, although necessary.’

Therefore, please make sure you send your child/ren well wrapped up with layers on under the uniform if needed and with appropriate outdoor clothing too.
FOREST SCHOOL SESSIONS NEXT HALF TERM

I am delighted to inform you that the children will be participating in Forest School sessions on our site next half term as part of their physical development and outdoor education. Please see below for dates and classes:
Thursday 5th November  morning Class 1, afternoon Class 2
Thursday 12th November  morning Class 1, afternoon Class 3

Thursday 19th November  afternoon Class 2 

Thursday 26th November  afternoon Class 3 

What to wear to at forest school

The children will not be expected to wear school uniform when it is their turn to do a Forest School session. 

Please see below what the children will need to wear:

To keep warm at all times means dressing in several layers.

1st Layer - long sleeved t shirt, leggings or tights with thin socks

2nd Layer - close fitting fleece, jumper or school sweat shirt - trousers or track suit bottoms to go

over leggings layer, 2nd pair of socks - make sure these are not too tight.

3rd Layer - Thick jacket that fits easily over the other layers.

4th Layer - Water and wind proof jacket and trousers or all in one

Hat - either woolly to keep heat in or thin to keep sun off depending on the weather

Mittens/gloves - water proof if possible

Socks - a couple of thin pairs and an extra good thick pair

Strong shoes, boots and Wellies - make sure these still fit when worn with extra socks

Although all of this recommended, if it is not all possible, please ensure that your child wears several layers on top and bottom so that they keep warm enough.

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE CLASSES WILL BE DOING PE ON TUESDAYS ONLY NEXT HALF TERM DUE TO HAVING FOREST SCHOOL SESSIONS.
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